April 2017

Sharing Christ, Saving Lives, Serving Women

### From the Executive Director

Welcome to our first official ICU Mobile newsletter!

With this regular communication, we invite you to share in the excitement that we see taking place every day here at ICU Mobile. We want you to see what God is doing in the lives of those serving in our ministry along with how He is touching the hearts of women through the work that we do.

We had a great 2016! There were thirty-two mobiles operating in twenty-four states, sharing the HOPE found only in the Gospel and touching the lives of over 8,000 people. Our Fleet for Little Feet worked with over 5,000 clients and saw **over 2,000 decisions for life**—in other words, *four out of five women having ultrasounds on the mobile unit chose life!* 

#### YOU were an important part of making these ministry moments happen.

This year, we are looking to add five to seven additional mobiles to our fleet. **Your prayer and financial support will play a critical role in helping us make this happen, allowing us the ability to impact the lives of more men and women across the nation.** More importantly, we are looking for God to continue to grow the number of women that choose life for their unborn children.

On behalf of ICU Mobile and our Fleet for Little Feet, we thank you for your continued support; we eagerly anticipate what the Lord will do through this partnership in 2017!

Have a Blessed Easter.

Greg VanBuskirk
Executive Director

### **News From the Fleet**

#### From Montgomery, Alabama

Life on Wheels, one of our newest affiliates, launched in January 2017, and is already serving women in the Montgomery area five days a week! In just their first two months of service, they saw 56 women and performed 46 ultrasounds.

(continued on next page)



Dr. Matt Phillips (middle), Life on Wheels Alabama

(continued from last page)

Life on Wheels Alabama is already making a life-changing impact in their community. Recently, while located near an abortion clinic, God provided an opportunity to minister to a woman headed to the clinic. By sharing with her the HOPE of the Gospel and revealing to her the life of her unborn child, she chose life!

## **Stories From Our Affiliate Family**

"I feel I shouldn't have the option to terminate...it already has a hearbeat!" Incredible words that can only come from a mother after seeing her baby's heartbeat for the first time during an ultrasound on one of our ICU Mobile medical units.

The tearful and frightened young mother visited the El Paso, Texas mobile clinic early in her pregnancy and shared that she planned on aborting her child. She had already been to the abortion clinic and

given the abortion pill, but was apprehensive to take it.

The father of the baby encouraged the young mother to "get rid" of the baby, but left the decision up to her. She was scared, unsure, and afraid of parenting alone.

The grandparents (on both sides) knew the mistake she would be making and encouraged the young mother

to choose life. That encouragement, along with the prayers and services of the ICU affiliate staff, resulted in a life-saving decision. When she returned for a follow-up ultrasound on the Mobile unit, she let the staff know that she was choosing life after knowing she was not alone and seeing her baby's heartbeat!

# **Join Us In Ministry**

As we celebrate Easter and the renewed life we have found in the resurrection of our Lord, we ask you to consider partnering with us financially to bring this HOPE to hurting women across this nation every day through our Fleet for Little Feet–letting them know that they are not alone.

Please prayerfully consider becoming a monthly donor and prayer partner during this Easter season.

Donate today by texting "ICU" to 41444 or visiting icumobile.org/donate.

# Prayer Partner Focus

- Prayer commissioning of the new mobile medical unit being received by our Round Rock, Texas Affiliate.
- Our Fleet for Little
  Feet as they serve in their
  communities, bringing the
  HOPE of this Easter season
  to hurting women across this
  nation.
- Heartbeat International Conference in Chicago: For a time of encouragement and renewal for our affiliates and the pregnancy centers that will be attending.

And let us not grow weary of doing good, for in due season we will reap, if we do not give up.

Galatians 6:9



2569 Romig Road, Ste. 303 Akron OH 44320 330.745.4070 icumobile.org